

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region IX, Zamboanga Peninsula

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ZAMBOANGA DEL NORTE

Capitol Drive, Estaka, Dipolog City, 7100

RECORDS SECTION DepED, Division of Zambo. North

Tel No.: (065) 212-5843

e-mail address: zn.division@deped.gov.ph

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. [13 s, 2020]

TO:

Assistant Schools Division Superintendents

Chief EPSs, CID and SGOD Education Program Supervisors Public Schools District Supervisors Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Concerned

FROM:

MA. LIZA R. FABILON, EdD, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT:

Reiteration of Directives on EOSY Activities

DATE:

March 5, 2020

- 1. In view of the incoming End of School Year Activities, this office reiterates adherence to Division Memorandum No. 22, s. 2020 entitled *Division Guidelines on Basic Education Program End of School Year (EOSY) Rites for SY 2019-2020* dated January 14, 2020.
- 2. Further, this office reminds school heads, teachers and other concerned personnel that although Moving Up and Graduation Ceremonies are important milestones in the lives of the learners, these should be conducted in a solemn but simple manner involving the learners, their parents and the school. Hence, these should not entail excessive spending caused by wearing *extravagant attire* (that would require learners to spend) or holding these in *special venue* (such as hotel). Further, no DepEd personnel shall be allowed to collect contributions of any kind or graduation/moving up/completion ceremony fees.
- 3. All expenses pertaining to these activities should be charged to the school's MOOE subject to existing guidelines.
- 4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance of this memorandum is desired.

MJR/YearEndRitesReiteration.docx/Memo04/03052020



